Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF ELDER AFFAIRS
Federal Aging Programs
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

58A-5.036
Emergency Environmental Control for Assisted Living Facilities

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 43 No. 220, November 14, 2017 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:  The Agency has determined that this rule will have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has been prepared by the Agency.
Following is a summary of the SERC:
Based on assisted living facility estimates, the average cost per facility size is:
Less than or equal to 6 beds = $28,000 average, with a range from $14,000 to $35,000 per facility. There are 1,597 assisted living facilities in Florida that have fewer than 7 beds. The total estimated cost for these facilities is $44,716,000.
 
7 – 49 beds = $68,637 average, with a range from $12,280 to $175,000 per facility. There are 775 assisted living facilities in Florida that have between 7 and 49 beds. The total estimated cost for these facilities is $53,193,675.
 
50 – 100 beds = The average cost based on the sample size is $106,521 (excluding outliers), with a range of $46,207 to $150,000 per facility.  There are 428 assisted living facilities in Florida that have between 50 to 100 beds. The total estimated cost for these facilities is $45,590,988.
 
100+ beds = The average cost based on the sample size is $439,000 (excluding outliers), with a range of $250,000 to $550,000 per facility. There are 311 assisted living facilities in Florida that have 100 or more beds. The total estimated cost for these facilities is $136,529,000.
 
Thus, the total cost for all 3,111 assisted living facilities in Florida is $280,029,663.
 
The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs.
